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GK Mark Vampola accepts charter from

Grand Knight’s Report

Scoutmaster

By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight

™ Dear Brother Knights,
Pictured: GK Mark Vampola accepts the charter from
the Scoutmaster, Glen Schiferl, with Scouts Patrick Here is a spiritual thought from Issac from
Schlesselmann, Thomas Schiferl (hidden), and Andrew Ninevah:
Leicht at the June 2010 Business
Meeting.

“When you give, give generously, your face lit up
with joy. And give more than you were asked for .
. . Make no distinction between rich and poor. Do
not try to find out who is worthy and who is not.
Let all people be equal in your eyes ... The Lord

Picture and Article Submissions need to be in by
the 20" of the month
All articles are to be submitted to:

Grand Knight Ed Barrier ate at the table of the tax collectors and sinners.
ebarrier@att.net He did not keep the unworthy at a distance. He
Deputy Grand Knight ~ Patrick Donohoe wanted thus to draw all humankind to himself.
(805) 698-6102 Therefore consider that all human beings . . . are

equal in worth and honor, and that each one of
them, in virtue of his nature, is your brother.”
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Schedule of Events

July, 2011

24-Hour Adoration

4™ of July Parade/4™ of July Picnic

K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
Los Padres Chapter Meeting. 7:00 PM Serra Hall
Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses

K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM

Fiesta Coke Booth Setup
August, 2011

K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
Fiesta Coke Booth at El Mercado 10:00 AM-11:00 PM
Fiesta Coke Booth at EI Mercado 10:00 AM-11:00 PM
Fiesta Coke Booth at El Mercado 10:00 AM-11:00 PM

Fiesta Coke Booth at EI Mercado 10:00 AM-11:00 PM
K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM

Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
September, 2011

K of C Labor Day Picnic, Tucker’s Grove 2:00 PM

K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
Los Padres Chapter Meeting. TBD

Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM

St. Raphael’s Parish Picnic

KNIGHTLINE 5300

July 1, 2011, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter
of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300. Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity
of the Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to participate. Neither the Editor nor the
Council may agree or disagree with opinions expressed within this publication's articles and neither take
responsibility or offer endorsements of advertisers. Knightline 5300 deadline is the 20th of the month
for the following month’s issue. Subscription price included in dues.

Edward L. Barrier,
Newsletter Editor
E-mail: ebarrier@att.net




Chancellor’s Report
SK Jack Turney, Chancellor

Below find a listing of people that we should be
praying for:

Ray Tafelski, member of Council 5300, who is in
the care of hospice, SK Ed Barrier who is recovering
surgery involving removal of the appendicitis, SK
Tom Puerling who is recovering from surgery for
complete shoulder replacement, SK Len Cruess who
had a fall recently and is currently recovering at
Cottage Hospital, SK Steve Schlesselmann for his
continuing recovery, SK Sam Alfano, SK Jim Wasil,
SK Val Taylor, who is now at Mission Terrace, Judy
Klinge, the wife of SK Brian Klinge, John Sternot, Sr.
Teresa Mesa, sister of SK Jose Mesa, whose is having
some medical problems, SK Thomas Bauer who is
currently deployed in the Navy, Terry Pugh, wife of
Earl Pugh, for the mother of SK John Bravo, Ray
Villa and Socorro Sieckmann, brother-in-law and
sister-in-law to SK Felix Sanchez. Nancy Herrera,
widow of SK Pablo Herrera. Also for the mother of
SK Francisco Cabrera, as well as the rest of the
family having to deal with the effects of Alzheimer’s
and for the family of Past District Deputy Ernie
Guzman over the loss of their grandson to meningitis.

We should pray for SK Ralph Modugno who
passed away and his wife, Helen.

We should also be praying for our priests and
deacons who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual
community.

If you know of anybody in need of our prayers
please feel free to contact me at 967 9473.
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Membership Director’s Report
Sam Alfano, Membership Director

This past Columbian year has seen the lowest
increase in our membership for many years. Our goal
as given to us by Supreme was sixteen new members.
We were able to add three new members. I am sure
these new members will add considerably to the many
activities that we as a Council want to achieve and we
encourage them to take part in our yearly events.

The question is posed how could we have done a
more concentrated effort to reach our goal?
Some say the economic times bear on the issue, some
say the job market also plays a role, some say young
married couples who are raising children find it hard
for the father to devote much time to other
commitments.

We seem to have plenty of exposure to parishioners
through the breakfasts that we offer, the fish fries, and
the many dinners we prepare throughout the year. The
4th degree color guards are seen at many special
functions and are the most visible part of our Order.
Our financial contributions to the church though the
years, our assistance to missionaries, our
help to those who are far and near are all that Founder
Father McGivney would like to see us accomplish.
How much more can we accomplish with men who
are energized to continue his mandate to help the poor
and the widow? Father McGivney was also concerned
about the financial welfare of Knights.

Our insurance program is one of the most
outstanding in the country. Many Knights have taken
out policies for themselves and their families.
Increasing our membership basically comes down to
each and every member contacting a potential
member and asking them the simple question, "John,
have your ever considered becoming a Knight?"
I am aware of a number of young men who reached
the 18 year age limit for membership consideration.
This may be the opportune time for Dad's to ask them
if they are interested in becoming a Knight.

The next 1st degree exemplification is scheduled
for our business on September 12, 2011.
This should give us all sufficient time to seriously



contact potential members. We owe membership
growth to the memory of Father McGivney and to the
continued vitality of our Council.

Insurance Agent’s Report
David Farebrother, Field Agent

Still have just group insurance?

As a Knights of Columbus field agent, I hear
about group life insurance every week. If you have it,
it’s certainly not a bad thing, but it can be a
misleading security blanket. Most times, the amount
offered is far from what you need, and the only way
to determine what you need is with a comprehensive
needs analysis. Your group coverage is not based on
any analysis. Instead, they apply a formula: you
make X amount in salary and the group life is either a
flat amount ($15,000 seems popular) or a multiple of
your salary (somewhere between 1.5 and 2.5 is
common). Either way, it has nothing to do with the
number of children you have, the mortgage balance
you carry, or the amount of money your wife would
need if you die. It’s a completely random number.

It can also disappear at any time. All of us know
people — friends, family members, neighbors — who
have lost their jobs. When the job is lost, so is the
group life insurance coverage. If the company
experiences difficulty and budgets need to be cut,
group life can be reduced or eliminated. And that
decision could be made at the worst possible time for
you.

Most group life insurance coverage reduces or
disappears when you retire. Many times it can be
converted, but at a very expensive premium
(remember, you’re no kid anymore when you retire,
and premiums do rise as you get older). Just because
you turn 65 doesn’t mean you no longer need life
insurance or need less coverage. Actually, the
opposite is true.

Do you still own just group life insurance? It must
be supplemented with a personally owned portfolio. I
can tell you exactly how to blend your group benefit
with your K of C life insurance so things can be in
your control. Don’t let the feeling of security that
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group life provides distract you from the real issue:
taking control of your family’s financial future.
To learn more about our products, contact me
today.
David L. Farebrother, FICF o ot
CA DOI Lic # 0E547974 iy DI85 ol Loumbug
Office (805) 684-0053 ¥7 INSURANCE
Cellular (805) 766-2144
E-Mail: david.farebrother@kofc.org

July

Knight _

Harold B. Cahill

Dcn. Wayne M. Rascati
Antonio (Tony) D. Aceves 05-Jul

Stanley M. Baran Jr. 05-Jul
Arnold C. Van WyKk 07-Jul
Joseph T. Kovach 08-Jul
Richard W. Temple 09-Jul
Francis C. Arnoult 10-Jul
Tom F. Zanolini 11-Jul
Robert N. Marks 15-Jul
Bernard M. Jochum 17-Jul
Henry H. Cardiel 18-Jul
Mauricio Cuevas 18-dul
Juan M. Morales 19-Jul
James M. Bonsell 20-Jul
Rev. Tomas A. Elis 22-Jul
Sean P. Connors 23-Jul
Patrick J. Donohoe 24-Jul
Dal Diebold 25-Jul
Andrew R. Wengler 25-Jul
Leonard L. Cruess 28-Jul
James W. Abels 30-Jul
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Mell Hueston

DJ - Weddings - Parties - Special Events

BS403-788

CALVARY
CEMETERY & MAUSOLEUM
ARCHDIOCESE OF LOS ANGELES

Gwen Hueston
Manager

199 North Hope Avenue « Santa Barbara, CA 93110
(805) 682-5793 * FAX (805) 569-5814 » CELL (805) 331-9860
E-Mail: ghueston@lacatholiccemeteries.org

FD 1935
] | ]

JOHN MACHUCA 805-895-5403 =
WWW.SBLANDSCAPE.COM
JOHN@SBLANDSCAPE.COM

HONEST - RELIABLE - AFFORDABLE
3120 State Street Santa Barbara, CA. 93105 | coppETE LANDSCAPE MAINTENANCE - LAWNS - HEDGES - FERTILIZE - AERATION - ETC.

ruben@elpueblodelrey.com

South Coast
Realty

South Coast Realty is pleased to announce that we have moved into a new office in the Zodo’s Center in Goleta!
We are a family owned local Real Estate company specializing in Residential Sales & Property Management. With
many years of experience in the local Real Estate market, South Coast Realty has the knowledge necessary to exceed
any of your Real Estate needs.

The South Coast Realty team consists of professional and talented family members committed to excellence. Our
Broker Karen Darga who has over 35 years experience, provides outstanding guidance with her personal touch and
attention to detail. David & Paul Darga are full-time Realtors and Property Managers with over 25 years of
combined knowledge and experience in the local Real Estate market. We are confident and ready to handle any task
in a professional manner while striving to gain your trust and confidence. We take pride in providing excellent
service to each client and nurturing a long term business relationship with each individual.

We invite you to visit our new office to meet us and talk about any Real Estate questions or needs you may have.
We look forward to meeting you soon.

B Come visit us at: Contact us at:
South Coast 5915 Called Real, Suite E 805-964-4276 Office or 805-964-7547 Fax
Realty Goleta, CA 93117 socorealty.com




MODUGNO, Ralph Vito

January 30, 1923 - May 27, 2011

Ralph Vito Modugno passed away peacefully on
Friday, May 27 in Santa Barbara. Born in San
Fernando, California, the first son of Italian
immigrants, Ralph went to work at an early age,
helping his father pick grapes and olives in the fields
of the San Fernando Valley. He learned to speak
English in kindergarten and began working in a local
grocery store as a teenager. He attended San
Fernando High School where he played football and
threw the shot put while continuing to work in the
grocery business.

He served our country in World War II as a
medical technician, spending three years in England.
After the war, Ralph returned to San Fernando and
the grocery store, moving quickly up the ranks to the
position of manager. Perhaps unsurprisingly, he met
his wife, Helen, in the same store, and they were
married in 1948. Ralph eventually bought his own
market and began raising a family in San Fernando.
In 1963, the family relocated to Goleta. Ralph
continued his career in the grocery business,
managing or owning several markets in the Santa
Barbara area. In 1979, he purchased the Goleta and
Santa Barbara stores of the Santa Cruz Market chain,
where he continued working until finally retiring in
2010 at the age of 87. All told, he worked more than
70-years in the grocery business, enjoying not only
the work, but also the many friendships he made in
the business and throughout the community. It truly
was his passion.

When he was not working in his stores, he enjoyed
working in the yard around his Goleta home. He was
very active at St. Raphael Catholic Church and was a
member of the Knights of Columbus for over 50-
years.

A loving and playful father and grandfather, nothing
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made him happier than spending time with his family.
Visitors to his home often faced his persistent
insistence that they stay for dinner. Ralph is survived
by Helen, his wife of 62-years; his brother Sam; his
sons, Jerry, David (Kathleen) Jon (Yao) and Tom
(Kim); his daughters, Susie Logan (Jim) and Janet
Dell (Jef) and 11 grandchildren. He was preceded in
death by his parents, Michael and Anna; his brother
Frank (Bonnie); and his sister, Angelina Scattaglia
(Frank).

A Funeral Mass celebrated by Pastor Bruce
Correio was held at St. Raphael Catholic Church on
Friday, June 3, 2011 at 10 a.m. Granddaughter Alexa
Dell gave a special tribute to Ralph by singing the
“Ave Marie. A Vigil Service also was held there on
Thursday, June 2, 2011 at 7 p.m. The family requests
that, in lieu of flowers, donations be made to St.
Raphael Catholic Church, 5444 Hollister Avenue,
Santa Barbara, Ca. 93111-2308.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament (Times and
Locations):

Mon, Tues, Wed: Bishop High Chapel, 8:00 AM-
8:00 PM.

Wed: Our Lady of Sorrows: 12:45-6:00 PM.

Thurs: Holy Cross, 1:00 PM-7:00 PM.

Thurs (I1st): Chapel of the Poor Clares, 4:00 PM for
24 Hours.

Fri (each): Our Lady of Guadalupe, 6:00 PM-8:00
PM, SB Mission, 4:00 PM -5:00 PM

Fri (1*): St. Raphael’s Church, 24 Hour Exposition
begins at 8:00 AM, San Roque, 9:00 AM- 10:00 AM,
St. Mark’s, 5:45 PM — 7:00 PM.

Sat _(1*): St. Raphael’s Church, Benediction 8:00
AM.

Sun & Holy Days: Chapel of the Poor Clares, all
day.

Pray for Peace



(Grand Knight’s Report, Continued from page 1)
There will be a BBQ at Jim Brabury's house for all
4th Degree members, following the Color Corp
appearance in the 4th of July Parade on State Street.
All 4th degree Members are welcome.

Any 3rd Degree Knights wishing to attend should
be prepared to fill out a "Form 4" while in attendance
(4th Degree Memebership Document). Please RSVP
to Jim Bradbury at cowbou@cox.net

Also around the corner in August will be the Fiesta
Coke Booth at El Mercado. Already DGK Patrick
Donohoe has attended the preparation meetings at the
Fiesta Carriage Museum and is now actively signing
up volunteers for this event. If you are interested in
this participating in this event please contact Brother
Patrick at 698-6102. Also please check our website
to keep informed of changes in our schedule of events
as well as our Fiesta Coke Booth schedule.

Many thanks to my predecessor PGK Mark
Vampola, who has lead the council through these
tough economic times. Brother Mark has managed to
coordinate our core events that we hold during the
Columbian Year and attending Chapter Meetings
while trying to juggle family, work, being a
cubmaster, and refereeing soccer.

And don’t forget, if you see a potential K of C
member, please direct him to our Admissions
director, Brother Sam Alfano, or any officer of our
Council and give him a Form 100.

Starting next year, our Council will celebrate our
50™ anniversary in May 2012. Already, SKs Paul
Coyne and Dan Aubrey have volunteered to co-chair
the event. Stay tuned for further developments on
this topic in upcoming GK columns.

And lastly, at the State Convention, a resolution was
passed regarding Len Cruess for his 87 years of
service to the Knights of Columbus. This was also
mentioned in the McGivney Guild Newsletter. Next
year, our Council will work on a resolution
celebrating our 50" year as a Council.

Pray the Rosary
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In Its 51-Year History Since 1961
50 Grand Knights in Council 5300

By Joe T. Kovach, KC Knight since 1996

The history of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta
Valley Council 5300, goes back to 1961 when Walter
Daniel Merrigan, Jr., served two years as Grand
Knight. Brother Merrigan became a Knight at age 18
in Las Vegas before moving to Santa Barbara and
becoming the Grand Knight at age 32. Fifty Knights
have served as Grand Knights since then with Edward
Barrier the current installed leader for the 2011-12
Columbian year.

Checking the names below of these special
Knights brings back many memories especially for
the "Senior" current members. Nineteen past Grand
Knights are deceased and are denoted below with a
(D) after their names with birthdates and when they
died.

1961-63 - Walter Daniel Merrigan, Jr., (D) 2-23-1929 --
6-24-1977

1963-64 - Andrew T. Fltzpatrick (D) 11-10-1928 -- 8-
26-1988

1964-65 - John E. Barens (D) 11-27-1928 -- 10-6-1996
1965-66 - Paul E. Christiansen 5-9-1929

1966-67 - Charles H. Burke (D) 6-9-1927 -- 5-10-2006
1967-68 - Paul J. Larsen (D) 12-8-1920 -- 4-30-1996
1968-69 - Valdez A. Taylor 6-12-1924

1969-70 - Jerry A. Stephens - 3- -1919 --

1970-71 - Elmer J. Schmitz (D) 3-30-1919 --7-31-1971
1971-72 - William J. Mulloy 9-9-1939

1972-73 - Richard H. Hopper (D) 8-5-1932 -- 2-1-2007
1973-74 - Walter J. Swiachi, Sr., 6-27-1934

1974-75 - Bernard M. Jochum 7-17-1922

1975-76 - Art Pesta (D) 7-24-1933 -- 2-11-1982

1976-77 - Ralph J. Wengler 10-25-1930

1977-78 - Max. F. Keller 2-19-1930

1978-79 - Firmin R. "Dick" Mohr (D) 2-1-1921 -- 2-2-
2001

1979-80 - Bertrand E. Chatel (D) 2-28-1919 -- 3-6-1998
1980-81 - Stanley L. Nowak (D) 10-6-1922 -- 8-7-2002
1981-82 - Robert A. Montgomery 10-12-1940

1982-83 - Walter Francis Dudziak (D) 1-7-1923 -- 3-12-
2003

1983-84 - Donald R. Aubrey 1-14-1928

1984-85 - Lawrence L. Stigney (D) 6-18-1934 -- 6-5-
2010

1985-86 - Pablo Herrera Jr., (D) 2-1-1932 -- 4-21-2001



1986-87 - Paul H. Coyne 12-9-1936

1987-88 - Richard G. Martinez 1-19-1928

1988-89 - Thomas F. Quinn (D) 2-29-1936 -- 4-16-2009
1989-90 - Mario G. Bertuzzi (D) 9-26-1936 -- 3-29-1995
1990-91 - William McNamara 3-26-1936

1991-92 - Kenneth K. Kuether 10-13-1934

1992-93 - Frank H. Mackey (D) 10-31-1928 -- 4-30-2010
1993-94 - Jesse Ponce 11-16-1939

1994-95 - Ygnacio Ramirez, Jr., (D) 11-15-1937 -- 12-4-
2006

1995-96 - George Fischer 10-1-1939

1996-97 - Francis J. Donohoe 5-18-1937

1997-98 - Tom E. Puerling 10-3-1936

1998-99 - Solomon (Felix) G. Sanchez 1-13-1936
1999-00 - Dale J. Wenzinger 2-17-1929

2000-01 - Frank M. Castelo 4-12-1944

2001-02 - Michael J. Donovan 11-17-1941

2002-03 - Brian F. Klinge 2-25-1946

2003-04 - Richard M. Scholl 8-29-1946

2004-05 - John V. Vogel 10-9-1961

2005-06 - Francis Chris Arnoult 7-10-1945

2006-07 - Stephen J. Schlesselmann 10-3-1955

2007-08 - Francisco G. Cabrera 10-10-1953

2008-09 - Daniel Paul Knauss 9-30-1964

2009-10 - J. William McLafferty (D) 6-14-1939 --1-15-
2010

2010-11 - Mark P. Vampola 6-10-1963

2011-12 - Edward L. Barrier 8-28-1966
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Father’s Day Prayer Cards

By Sam Alfano, Membership Director

For the past eight years Council 5300 members
have been distributing Father's Prayer cards to our
local parishes. Some 1000 cards were distributed to
fathers in the St. Raphael, San Roque and St. Mark's
parishes this year.

The prayer authored by a Council member was
prepared as a similar gesture to the orchids the
Council presents to the women of the parish on
Mother's Day. The prayer printed in English and
Spanish reflects on St. Joseph, his fatherhood and
our fatherhood relationships to our families. We are
extremely pleased to have been able to put this
emphasis on Father's Day.

FATHER'S DAY PRAYER M che hos Prachres

Patrick Schlesselmann Earns Eagle Scout

Ranking
For His Rancho La ater Special Project

Pictured: Patrick Schlesselmann
By Joe T. Kovach, Knight Member since 1996

Patrick David Schlesselmann, member of the Boy
Scout Troop 105, has been awarded the Eagle Scout
rank from the local Los Padres Council Eagle Review
Board on Thursday, May 26.

(Continued on page 11)
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Happy 64" Birthday On July 3

FEED MY SHEEP catholic Christian Store. Deacon Wayne M. R'dSC‘d'[i

Cindy Hagon

Owner

"o “Happy

4141 State St., Ste A-3
(In EI Mercado Plaza)
Santa Barbara, Ca 93110

805-967-4511

| #% Birthday

Stephen Monfross s Advertise in the Future Issues
Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300
KNIGHTLINE
Monthly Publication - 515t Year
PO Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0064
Adpvertising Rates
Payable within 15-days after publication

Bonded / Insured
Size Ad... Full Color Cost
1/8 page.. $25.00 1/4 page.. $45.00
130E] Sueno PH# (805) 964-9152 1/2 page...$75.00 1 page... $125.00
Santa Barbara, (A 93110 Cell #(805)698-1018 Call Joe Kovach, Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881

THE FRIENDLY STORE

SANTA CRUZ

THAT SAVES YOU MORE

SANTA BARBARA NEWS-PRESS

READERS’

CHOICE
HFe /] ]

o
—_—

THANK YOU SANTA BARBARA
FOR VOTING US
BEST LOCALLY OWNED GROCERY!!
locally owned and operated since 1980
SANTA BARBARA GOLETA
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(Schlesselmann, continued from page 9)

At this gathering Patrick presented his Scout history
and project as three senior scout leaders from the
South Coast District reviewed his scouting career and
questioned him on the leadership he demonstrated in
completing his project.

Scoutmaster Glenn Schiferl explained, "Patrick's
project involved doing a lot of research, both on the
Internet and using local sources. In creating this
display for Rancho La Patera, Patrick had to
understand the background and use of farm
equipment, what might make it interesting to a wide
variety of individuals and how to present that
information in a durable manner." Schiferl added,
"By completing this project, another piece of
Goleta's history is documented and becomes available
for the public to learn and understand."

The Bishop Garcia Diego June graduate had
completed the required merit badges over a year ago,
but his attention to detail, and his drive to make the
display meaningful and 'just right' kept him from
submitting his project for final approval. Schiferl
pointed out, "As he directed the Troop in moving the
farm implements into their final position, and placing
the museum signs, he was clearly happy to complete
his work."

After gaining acceptance of his project by Larry
Miller of the Goleta Valley Historical Society, Patrick
worked on his project presentation with his
Scoutmaster, Glenn Schiferl.

Patrick's parents, John and Lisa (Chacon) were
married in St. Raphael Church by Father John
Higgins on June 24, 1989. They are proud of their
two sons, Patrick and Michael. Born on May 27,
1993, Patrick attended St. Raphael Grade School and
has served as Altar Server.

"I had already been a Cub Scout for six years so
becoming a Boy Scout in 2005 just seemed like the
next step," stated Patrick. He added, "I would like to
see Troop 105 reach out to more high school boys and
try to bring in an older age group." He said his
highlights with the Scouts included the Eagle Scout
project at Stow House, pioneering projects, fire
startings, rifle shooting and camping with his brother.
His cherished remembrance never to be forgotten was
the summers at Camp Chawanakee creating so many
memories with some great people. Also special travel
destinations as a Scout were to Rancho Alegre, Camp
French, Big Bear Snowboarding and USS Hornet.
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Patrick expressed, "The best thing about Boy Scouts
is overcoming challenges with friends and learning
new skills." He added, "I'm considering becoming an
Assistant Scoutmaster or joining a Venturing Crew."

Asked about his hobbies, Patrick stated, "I am very
passionate about music. I play the guitar and the
piano and I sing and write songs. Volleyball is
another big interest."

According to Scoutmaster Schiferl, "Presentation of
his rank emblem and certificate will occur in the near
future at Patrick's Eagle Court of Honor.

Advertisers, Knicht Members Help Make
For Attractive, Colorful July Knightline
By Joe T. Kovach, KC Member since 1996

"We are most grateful for the special advertisers,
Knights of Columbus members and St. Raphael
parishioners who paid for the full-color
advertisements in this July edition of the
KNIGHTLINE paper," remarked Joe T. Kovach,
volunteer ad salesperson.

Without their generous assistance there would be no
full color spotlighted throughout the paper. With the
usage of full-color and special 28-1b bond paper on
the 16-pages, it does cost a considerable amount of
money for this production work at the Graphicink
print shop. This extra expense was covered by the
advertisers.

If any KC member, parishioner or business firm is
interested in placing paid-for full color ads in future
issues, please call Joe T. Kovach at 964-0881
joetk79@cox.net. Deadline for the August issue is

Wednesday, July 20.




Edward Lee Barrier Serving as 50th Grand

Knight
for Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley

Council 5300

Pictured: GK Edward Barrier
By Joe T. Kovach, KC Member since 1996

Edward Lee Barrier becomes the 50th Grand
Knight of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley
Council 5300, serving as their leader for the 2011-12
Columbian Year. He succeeds Mark Vampola who
was in office since December 2009 through June
2011 when Grand Knight J. William McLafferty took
ill and died on January 15, 2010.

The native of Sacramento was installed as Grand
Knight in an installation ceremony on Wednesday,
June 22 at Junipero Serra Hall at Council 1684. It was
a joint installation with Council 1684. District
Deputy Ernie Gonzales performed the impressive
rites as all other new officers were installed also.
Please see page 14 for the names of the officers and
directors selected and appointments to various
committees.

Ed became a Knight on October 10, 2005 and had
two sponsors, PGK Francisco Cabrera and FDD
Charif Khoury. He became a 2nd Degree on February
22,2006, a 3rd Degree on May 7, 2006 and a 4th
Degree in November 2007. The reason Ed decided to
become a Knight was expressed thusly, "I want to be
an active participant in supporting the Church and to
grow spiritually as a Catholic."

Some of his goals he wishes to achieve as the
Grand Knight include: re-establishing the Clergy
Appreciation Dinner; celebrate the 50th Anniversary
of the Council; keep existing programs like the
Pancake Breakfasts, Blood Drives, Christmas Party,
Dinners going; and Food Drives.

Positions Ed has held with Council 5300 have
included: Recorder, 2005-06; Warden 2006-07;
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Advocate 2007-08, Chancellor, 2008-09 and Deputy
Grand Knight, 2010-11. He has enjoyed his varied
experiences as a KC member: participating in
Pancake Breakfasts, the Italian Dinners, Christmas
Card sales, Trustees Christmas Party, Fiesta Coke
Booth and then Editor of the Knightline.

Edward's recommendations why other men should
consider becoming a member of the Knights of
Columbus: "To be visibly active as a Catholic in
Church activities, meeting Brother Knights from other
KC Councils which reinforces the idea of being part
of something bigger and, of course, participating in
Knights of Columbus events."

The one KC event that stands out as a cherished
remembrance never to be forgotten was the 4th
Degree Exemplification in Visalia in 2007. His
greatest personal moment as a KC member was
attending his first State Convention with PGK Mark
Vampola.

Two new undertakings he would like to see is
offering assistance at St. Mark's in their events and do
food drives.

Ed was born on August 28, 1966. His parents,
John and Concetta Mary, were natives of Yellow
Pine, Alabama and Rome, Italy respectively. His
father was a train dispatcher with the Southern Pacific
Railroad in Sacramento, CA. His mother worked for
the Allied Control Commission in Rome, Italy after
the war. She immigrated to the United States from
Wilmington, Delaware and worked in the DuPont
Company as a stenographer. She became a US
Citizen in 1953. After corresponding via letters with
his father John for a few years, John and Mary were
married in Sacramento, CA in 1959.

After his father passed away in 1968, Ed and his
mom stayed in Memphis, Tennessee to be closer to
his father’s relatives. Later, disliking the harsh
weather during the winters in Memphis, Ed and his
mom moved from Memphis, Tennessee in 1971 to
sunny Santa Barbara, where his grandmother and
relatives on his mother’s side lived.

Ed would attend Notre Dame School and graduate
in 1980. His mother helped at Notre Dame School as
yard duty assistant and as an volunteer assistant
school librarian. Ed was an Altar Server from 1976-
1983 at Our Lady of Sorrows Church. He then
graduated from Bishop Garcia Diego High School in
1984 and earned his B.S. Degree in Physics from
Westmont College in May, 1989. He also received



certificates from UCSB Extension: one for Object —
Oriented Programming in 1996 and Project
Management in 2008.

Currently Ed is a Senior Software Engineer at
Raytheon EW. He started as an Electronics Test
Technician in 1990, transferred to Amber Engineering
in 1996 and became a Software Engineer in 1999. He
has been with Raytheon for 21-years. The keys to his
success in his professional career, he pointed out,
"Attention to detail, hard work, being forthright with
others and being honest. It is also important not to
take yourself too seriously."

"The best thing about being a parishioner at Our
Lady of Sorrows is being in such a historical, active
and beautiful church," stated Ed. He added, "Five
priests who have been extra-special to me during his
years at Our Lady of Sorrows include Father Paul
Devot, SJ, Father Martin Brewer, SJ, Father Joseph
Morris SJ, Father Joe Spieler SJ and Father John
Mossi, SJ. Ed is a Lector and Eucharistic Minister at
Our Lady of Sorrows. He noted that he enjoys going
to the Stations of the Cross at St. Raphael and eating
at Fish Fries sponsored by the KC's in the Parish Hall.

Ed’s favorite community involvements are reading
for the Dyslexic and The Blind once a year,
participating in the 40-Days for Life Campaign and
serving Thanksgiving Dinner at the Brewer Center at
Our Lady of Sorrows.

Some other interesting personal items:

* Favorite food: Spaghetti, Pizza;

* Favorite meal Ed prepares: Spaghetti,

* Favorite local restaurant: Pattaya;

* Favorite meal ordered at favorite restaurant: Basil
chicken;

* Favorite book: Martian Chronicles by Ray
Bradbury;

* Favorite TV program: NCIS;

* Favorite movie of all time: Star Trek II: The Wrath
of Khan;

* Favorite sport to watch live or on TV: Baseball;

* Favorite sport as a participant: Bowling;

* Favorite travel destination: San Diego, New York.

JESUS NEEDS YOU,
DON'T SAY NO!

Vocations Are Everybody's Business
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Knight of the Month
Patrick Donohoe

———

. ﬁ- 7 ——

By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight

Pictured: Brother Patrick Donohoe (right) helping
Brother Tim Hogan with the St. Patrick’s Day Dinner

This month’s Knight of the Month is our new Deputy
Grand Knight Patrick Donohoe. Brother Patrick has
tirelessly devoted his time to serving Pancake
Breakfasts once a month and helps SKs Jim Bradbury
and Jose Meza with the 4™ Degree Dinner Meetings.
Brother Patrick has also helped a lot with our various
Dinners and Lenten Fish Fries and has been active in
organizing this year’s Fiesta Coke Booth in his new
role as Deputy Grand Knight.

Family of the Month
The Vallejo Family
Ed Barrier, Grand Knight

N 1 T

Pictured: Sandra and Tony Vallejo

This month’s family of the month is the Tony and
Sandra Vallejo. In the past, the Vallejos have helped
us a lot with our Memorial and Labor Day Picnics.
They have also helped with the Fiesta Coke booth last
year.

Thanks for all you do for our Council Sandra and
Tony!
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS., COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2011-2012

Grand Knight
Chaplain

Deputy Grand Knight
Chancellor

Warden

Advocate

Recorder

Financial Secretary
Treasurer

Lecturer

Outside Guard
Inside Guard
Trustee-Three Years
Trustee-Two Years
Trustee-One Year

Ed Barrier

Msgr. Stephen Downes

Patrick Donohoe
Jack Turney

Jim Bradbury
John Bravo

John Peyton
Chris Arnoult
Joseph Darga

Joe Bauer

Jose Meza
Raphael Cardenas
Mark Vampola
Mike Donovan
Francisco Cabrera

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director
Church Director
Community Director
Council Director
Family Director
Youth Director
Pro-Life Couple
Membership Director

Patrick Donohoe

Brian Klinge

Vacant

Tim Hogan

Vacant

John Vasellina

Robert & Cecilia Marks
Sam Alfano

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight

State Deputy

District Deputy
Faithful Navigator
Insurance Field Agent
Knightline
Advertising

Carl Anderson
Charles Clark
Niceforo Albino Prado
Bill Fuhrer

David Farebrother

Joe T. Kovach

(805) 683-4534
(805) 969-6868
(805) 698-6102
(805) 967-9473
(805) 964-8001
(805) 525-1228
(805) 964-1685
(805) 964-6324
(805) 964-3264
(805) 967-2221
(805) 682-8637
(805) 967-2309
(805) 708-2631
(805) 967-9506
(805) 964-9485

(805) 698-6102
(805) 967-4753

(805) 683-6344

(805) 964-3466
(805) 968-6008
(805) 967-0595

(203) 772-2130
(916) 638-2501
(805) 651-8847
(805) 683-4236
(805) 684-0053
(805) 964-0881

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2010-2011

Abels-Bunke
Cabrera-De Ponce
Diani-Hazher
Hernandez-Lima
Liponi-Modugno
Moiso-Nungaray
Osborne-Ruiz
Salcedo-Turney
Uhte-Znovena

Mary Arnoult
Vacant

Evelina Curzan
Patty Salcedo
Jacqueline Knauss
Elaine McNamara
Chawa Ramirez
Julie Sanchez
Vacant

(805) 964-6324
(805) 683-4546
(805) 964-4493
(805) 245-2545
(805) 964-2442
(805) 964-4526
(805) 964-3775
(805) 964-3398

ebarrier(@att.net
sdownes25@aol.com

jacknchrista@verizon.net

cowbou@cox.net
john.bravo@yahoo.com

1peyton999@msn.com

francisarnoult@cox.net.
newheart1229@cox.net
joebauer2(@yahoo.com

ggconS1(@cox.net
vamperz(@cox.net.
mkedonovan@aol.com
fcocabrera@cox.net.

bklinge5@cox.net

t4210(@cox.net

srym12@yahoo.com
bobceci_marks@yahoo.com
r123rangel (@cox.net

Info@kofc.org

state.deputy(@kofc-california.org
snunez890@gmail.com
fuhrerklnsk@msn.com
dlfarebrother@aol.com
joetk79(@cox.net

fcarnoult@juno.com

dutchevy(@cox.net
patty_lopez@hotmail.com
jackie@gvoptical.com

billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu.
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Wishing Fr. Richard Kayizzi a Happy 36" Birthday

support towards my
ministry in Uganda.”

Father Richard is Domin g0 ’s Café

gwearing his second Alb 5782 Hollister Ave., 967-0655

provided by the Open 7 Days a Week - 6 a.m. - 3 p.m.
Knights of Columbus Breakfast & Lunch Specials
Goletn'Va]ley Delicious Mexican & American Foods
Council 5300. . p
. celebrates Titi Family Owned and Operated Since 1978
' 36™ birthday on July 8. =33 "
Fr. stated, “May God
bless you abundantly
and thanks for all your

I remain,
Gratefully,
Yours in Christ. Alexis & Anthony Scafidi  Sierra & Matthew Williams
ev. Fr. Richard Kayizzi Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez,

P.O. Box 40316 Nakawa owners of Domingo’s Cafe
Uganda, East Africa You can count on grandchildren as future help.
richzzi@hotmail.com Alexia already works part-time.
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